

## MELBOURNE SOUTH YARRA RESIDENTS GROUP INC.

Established by the residents of SouthYarra in 1969

December 20 2017

Mr Ross Goddard, Traffic Engineer City of Melbourne, GPO Box 1603 Melbourne 3000

Dear Ross,

## Resident Parking Scheme - South Yarra

As you are aware, the increase in multi-unit developments in South Yarra put increasing pressure on street car parking spaces. To assist in dealing with this issue we request that the City of Melbourne change the current scheme as it applies to South Yarra to provide that when new developments increase residential density those residents will not be eligible for a resident parking permit.

We urge you to make that change as soon as possible having regard to a number of such developments nearing completion and bring forward the date from which the change will operate to as early as possible next year.

You have the unqualified support of the Melbourne South Yarra Group and we will do what we can to expedite this change.

I look forward to receiving your response and, hopefully, information about the course of action you propose taking to bring this about.

Yours sincerely,

Michael Butcher

President

Melbourne South Yarra Residents Group Inc.